## **Robson Ranch Women's Club Luncheon**

## **February 1, 2016**

The general membership luncheon meeting was held on Monday, February 1, 2016 at the clubhouse.

<u>President</u> Darla Mahan opened the meeting at 12:00 pm after giving everyone a five minute warning. She asked first time attendees and guests of a member to please stand up. <u>President Elect</u> Sharon Foy walked around the room and had each one tell us their name, what street they live on, where they came from, and how long they have been at Robson Ranch. <u>President</u> Darla Mahan asked them to please come to the stage after the meeting for a group picture. Then, she asked all the members, who have a birthday in January, to stand up and be recognized. <u>President</u> Darla Mahan and <u>Past President</u> Teresa Blackburn-Korn sang "Happy Birthday" to everyone.

**<u>President</u>** Darla Mahan reported for the following board members:

- \* <u>Treasurer</u> Carol Cooley reports that the budget for **2016** is **\$6,135**. The current bank balance is **\$5,228.98** which includes the customary **<\$2500> carryover**. The funds currently available are **\$2,728.98**.
- \* <u>Vice President Membership</u> Moe Fitzgerald reports that with the members who joined today we now have **307 members** in the Women's Club.
- \* <u>Luncheon Coordinator</u> Joan Krause informs us that next month's menu is: PORK LOIN with warm apple chutney, WILD RICE PILAF, GREEN BEANS, and CHOCOLATE LAVA CAKE for dessert. The reservation deadline to attend the March Luncheon is **Noon, Tuesday, March 1st.** You can put your check in the box on the wall in the Ladies Lounge at the Sports Center. If you are bringing a guest or want an alternate meal, write that information on your check.
- \* <u>Sunshine Chairperson</u> Pat Knight placed a pink sheet of paper on each table. Let her know of anyone who needs a word of encouragement by placing their name on that sheet. A card will be sent from the Women's Club.

- \* <u>Welcome Chairperson</u> BJ Watson received the names of **26 New Sales Closings, 7 re-sales,** and **5 renters** for the month of December. We have not received the list of new residents for January as yet.
- \* <u>Service</u> The total contributions today for the **Friends of the Family charity** was **\$634.00**.
- \* <u>Community Relations Chairperson</u> Judy Ondina informed us that the **First Social** will be held on **March 16th** from **3-5pm at** the **Clubhouse** in the **Heritage Room.** She has planned some fun surprises and said it would be a great time to get to know your new Board Members.
- \* Ways and Means Chairperson Diane Khalar wanted everyone to know that each year we have two main charity events. Therefore, we need to make our selections soon on which charities we will support this year. If any member would like to submit some local charity names for consideration, please fill out one of the forms on your table and on your way out, put it in the brown basket on the registration table. If you need more time, you have until February 8th at noon to email your choices to her.

Special Projects Chairperson Peggy Crandell provided us with additional information about the upcoming RRWC Spring Trip. The trip is scheduled for April 19th thru - 21st to Brick Town in Oklahoma City. This is located in the old warehouse district that has been revitalized into shop and restaurants. We will be staying at the Hampton Inn right in the heart of all this. Peggy mentioned many exciting places to visit and several museums to see! The cost of the trip will be approximately \$275 per person for double occupancy. This includes round trip motor coach, food on bus, gratuity for our driver, and other surprises. Sign up date is Wednesday, March 2nd at 9:00 am in the clubhouse.

<u>Vice President Programs</u> Joyce Frey gave us a preview of next month's program which will be a **Fashion Show.** Dana Young, owner of **Le Fashion Coach**, a unique boutique, will give us an exciting look at fashion trends and some fresh wardrobe ideas. Several members of the women's club will model these fashions.

<u>President</u> Darla Mahan then reported for the <u>Hospitality Chairperson</u>, Ruby Wilson that today's **greeters** were: Sharon Heidebrecht, Melba Beckham, Sandra Conwell, Phyllis Formals, Nita Ice, Pat Reese, and Geraldine Gawle. The table **decorations** were done by Diane Eoff, Kasey Miller, Paula Monroe, and Janet Propp. **Three door prizes** were, then, given out.

**Greeter Coordinator** Aurora Forsting called the table numbers for lunch.

After lunch <u>Vice President Programs</u> introduced today's program featuring **Donna Trammel** and the **Trammel Performance Group**. The group was made up of

Donna Trammel, four area performers, and a pianist. They performed several **Love Parodies** which were quite humorous and very entertaining.

<u>President</u> Darla Mahan reminded all the new attendees to come to the stage at the end of the luncheon for a picture. She adjourned the meeting at 1:50 pm.

Submitted by **Secretary** Joyce Ambre